

Review outlines

Subject: English - Grade 7 - Semester I

I. Vocabulary

Unit 1 → Unit 6

II. Grammar and Language Focus

1. Present simple and future simple
2. Verbs of liking + V-ing
3. Compound sentences
4. Imperatives with *more* and *less*
5. Past simple and present perfect
6. Comparisons: *(not) as ...as, the same as, different from*
7. Express agreement: *too / either*
8. Nouns (countable / uncountable)
9. *How much / How many?*
10. *a / an, some, any ...*
11. Passive voice
12. Pronunciation: sounds: /ə/, /ɜ:/, /f/, /v/, /g/, /k/, /ʃ/, /ʒ/, /v/, /ɔ:/, /tʃ/, and /dʒ/
13. The stress syllables of the words

III. Exercises

1. Decide the word which has different sound in the part underlined.

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|-----------------------|---------------------|-------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>dear</u> | B. <u>near</u> | C. <u>year</u> | D. <u>please</u> |
| 2. A. lei <u>sure</u> | B. deci <u>sion</u> | C. en <u>sure</u> | D. clo <u>sure</u> |
| 3. A. <u>sauce</u> | B. <u>caught</u> | C. <u>author</u> | D. <u>aunt</u> y |
| 4. A. conges <u>tion</u> | B. literat <u>ure</u> | C. act <u>ion</u> | D. archit <u>ecture</u> |
| 5. A. frag <u>ile</u> | B. fragrant | C. originate | D. vegetari <u>an</u> |
| 6. A. <u>essential</u> | B. <u>dependent</u> | C. shel <u>ter</u> | D. herit <u>age</u> |
| 7. A. <u>chemistry</u> | B. <u>speech</u> | C. <u>chocolate</u> | D. <u>marching</u> |
| 8. A. <u>message</u> | B. <u>garage</u> | C. <u>storage</u> | D. <u>advantage</u> |
| 9. A. <u>gradual</u> | B. <u>soldier</u> | C. <u>educate</u> | D. <u>graduate</u> |
| 10. A. <u>world</u> | B. <u>morning</u> | C. <u>short</u> | D. <u>fork</u> |

2. Pick out the word that has the stress syllable differently from that of the other words.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|----------------|----------------|
| 1. A. occasion | B. potato | C. lemonade | D. activity |
| 2. A. transparent | B. available | C. traditional | D. vegetable |
| 3. A. invent | B. effect | C. admire | D. study |
| 4. A. religious | B. scientific | C. mathematics | D. information |
| 5. A. machine | B. rainfall | C. problem | D. proper |
| 6. A. nervously | B. injection | C. carefully | D. calorie |
| 7. A. surround | B. erect | C. relic | D. locate |

- | | | | | |
|-----|--------------|-------------|---------------|-------------|
| 8. | A. noodles | B. collage | C. pancake | D. support |
| 9. | A. attention | B. turmeric | C. depression | D. pagoda |
| 10. | A. recognise | B. imperial | C. academy | D. consider |

3. Choose the right option A, B, C or D to finish the sentences.

- We must be quick. There's time left.
A. little B. few C. much D. more
- He made the soup by mixing meat with some rice.
A. little B. few C. a little D. a few
- Luckily I few mistakes in my last exam.
A. make B. made C. have made D. am making
- You look very I'm sure you play sports regularly.
A. thin B. fat C. fit D. well
- Hamlet is an example of a It has an unhappy ending.
A. tragedy B. character C. comedy D. play
- I such nice and enthusiastic volunteers before.
A. never meet B. have never met C. never met D. will never meet
- I want to pass the test, I'm studying hard.
A. but B. because C. so D. although
- Paul is similar to his brother in their interest horse riding.
A. to B. with C. for D. in
- I am not ready yet and
A. she is too B. she is not C. so is she D. she isn't either
- The play was very long, but there were two
A. intervals B. rests C. interruptions D. gaps

4. Use the correct form of the verbs to finish the sentences.

- I never (see) anyone more punctual than your sister.
- The University of Cambridge (form) in 1209. It always (consider) to be one of the most prestigious universities in the world.
- My sister (study) law at Viet Nam National University, Ho Chi Minh City now. This university (situate) in Thu Duc District.
- I think this institution (widen) twice since 1999.
- A new university (establish) in our province in the near future.
- The old buildings (not reconstruct) until at the end of 2000.
- A lot of trees (plant) around the school at the moment.
- My brother (graduate) from the University of Melbourne in 2012.
- He (light) a cigarette and (walk) to the window.
- I understand you (have) an unpleasant experience at the weekend. What (happen) exactly?

5. Read the passage and choose the correct option for each blank.

Sandwiches are common in many countries. But (1) did this strange name come from? The Earl of Sandwich (1718 - 1792) was an Englishman. He liked (2) cards. One night he played for hours and got very hungry. (3) he didn't want to stop his card game. He asked for some roast meat (4) two pieces of bread. (People bake roast meat in the oven or a stove). He ate the food (5) he played cards. People gave his name (6) this new kind of food.

Pizza is (7) international food. A baker probably (8) the pizza in Naples, Italy. It was about the same time (9) the first sandwich. "Pizza" means "pie" in Italian. People (10) the name "pizza pie" for a long time. Now it is just "pizza".

- | | | | | |
|-----|-------------|---------------|-------------|--------------|
| 1. | A. what | B. when | C. where | D. how |
| 2. | A. play | B. played | C. plays | D. playing |
| 3. | A. So | B. Moreover | C. But | D. Because |
| 4. | A. for | B. between | C. on | D. among |
| 5. | A. while | B. until | C. after | D. before |
| 6. | A. to | B. for | C. from | D. with |
| 7. | A. other | B. another | C. others | D. the other |
| 8. | A. did | B. discovered | C. invented | D. found |
| 9. | A. than | B. as | C. like | D. from |
| 10. | A. was used | B. have used | C. use | D. used |

6. Read the following passage and answer the questions.

Pets are kept by many people for pleasure or for pastime. They keep and nurse them at home as a hobby. Some people have special breeds of dogs or cats as pets while others rear birds in cages.

In keeping pets we need to take special care. We have to feed them with the right food at proper times. Any failure on our part could endanger their life. We have to protect them from their enemies. Furthermore, the pets and their cages have to be kept clean. This is to prevent the attack of any diseases from unhygienic surroundings.

If we understand their habits it is easy for us to handle them. Keeping pets gives us an opportunity to be kind to these creatures. We might learn more about the life and needs of pets. Those who keep birds like parrots are likely to read books about rearing them. Such people do not hesitate to spend money, time and energy for the well-being of their pets.

Questions:

1. How do we have to feed pets?
.....
2. May our pets feel quite well if their surroundings are not clean?
.....
3. What should we do to handle pets easily?
.....
4. Does the word "rearing" in the passage mean taking care of?
.....
5. What is the main idea of the passage?
.....

7. Use the correct form of the words given to finish the sentences.

1. The she gave last night was marvellous. (perform)
2. Thuy wanted to share her with other people. (please)
3. Water puppetry in the villages of the Red River Delta. (origin)
4. Peter has received a letter of to see a water puppet show this Sunday. (invite)
5. I think a good knowledge of arts and music is a for anyone. (necessary)
6. The university grows and receives from the society. (recognise)
7. The university was a great and it became famous all over the world. (succeed)
8. The students were prepared for the final exam. (care)
9. Many students and teachers have contributed for the of the school. (develop)
10. Many and scholars discussed about the change of the curricula. (educate)

8. Fill each gap with a suitable word to complete the passage.

Ludwig van Beethoven was a German composer and pianist. He was born on December 17th 1770 in Bonn, but he (1) to Vienna, Austria in 1792, and lived there until his death in 1827. Beethoven showed his (2) talents at an early age and was taught by his father Johann van Beethoven. Beethoven is regarded as one of the giants of classical music; he is occasionally referred to as (3) of the “three Bs” (along with Bach and Brahms). His best-known (4) include 9 symphonies, 5 concertos for piano, 32 piano sonatas, and 16 string quartets. He also (5) chamber music, choral works (including the celebrated Missa solemnis), and songs. He was also a key figure in the transition from the 18th century musical classicism to 19th century romanticism.

9. Write complete sentences, using the words and phrases given.

1. How much / needed / good meal / Tokyo / ?
.....
2. Vacations / supposed / be / time / relaxing / .
.....
3. This weather / not suitable / camping holiday / .
.....
4. John / be / good football / hopeless / become / coach / .
.....
5. easy / start / diet / but / much harder / keep / to it / .
.....

10. Put the following sentences into the passive voice.

1. People invented the wheel thousands of years ago.
.....
2. Are they building a statue of Chu Van An?
.....

3. Do four busy streets surround the Temple of Literature?
.....
4. They will not provide pencils at the test, so please bring your own.
.....
5. Mr. Binh hasn't taught us since the last semester.
.....
6. A student teacher is doing that experiment.
.....
7. Did you buy this dictionary two weeks ago?
.....
8. Alan's knowledge about science and technology doesn't impress me.
.....
9. They are going to build a new school here next year.
.....
10. I have used this computer for two years.
.....

11. Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it is as similar as possible in meaning to the original sentence.

1. They have offered Quang the opportunity to study abroad.
Quang
2. Was Tom given a lot of presents on his birthday?
Did?
3. I advise you to revise the lesson carefully for the next exam.
You'd
4. Is Professor Cook teaching that course this semester?
Is that course?
5. The construction of the lecture hall cannot be completed until next month.
We cannot
6. You're the best guitarist in the school.
No one
7. He didn't remember anything about it, and I didn't, either.
He forgot
8. School uniforms don't have to be worn at all times.
Students
9. Don't fry food which can be grilled.
Avoid
10. With luck, she will win the cookery competition.
If